I would like to lodge opposition to the ARA application for an exemption from the DDA Accessible Transport Standards for the following reasons:

 Suggested additional clauses have not been provided to people with disabilities for consultation and discussion. The 5-year review of standards would be the appropriate time for examination and consultation on any changes to the Transport Standard.

Suggested Clauses do not allow for future innovation and advances in the technology that may become available to enable increased access provision.

Changes proposed have the ability to impact on all other transport modes, and these providers have not been party to the application, nor have people with disability.

The ARA application reads like one providers submission to a review and proposed amendment to a Standard, and should be submitted as such as the appropriate time for examination and consultation

The ARA does not make clear how access to public transport for people with disability will be improved by the increased time it has received to implement access as a result of this exemption period.

The ARA application focuses in several areas on the definition of mobility aid.

The definition is already provided in the standard as 

Guidelines 

Part 30 Belongings

30.1 Transport of portable disability aid
(1) The Disability Standards require an operator to transport any portable disability aid that a passenger carries on board and normally requires for his or her wellbeing or mobility.

Disability aids include mobility, prosthetic and medical equipment.  Examples of mobility aids are manual or powered wheelchairs, scooters, walkers, braces, canes and crutches. Examples of prosthetic and medical aides include hearing aids, communication devices, prostheses and breathing equipment.

Any alteration to the definition must be made after full and informed discussion and debate, and not at the request of one provider.

